
CRM POLICY 2017-02: CONSTRUCTION PERMITS FOR KITCHEN 
HOOD SUPPRESSION SYSTEMS 
 
 
Created: May 4, 2017     Revised: n/a     Effective Date: Immediate 
Community Risk Management Division – 928-204-8926 
 

 

Page 1 of 1 

This policy is promulgated in accordance with Section 104.1 of the 2012 International Fire Code. 

The following shall apply to new construction and modifications to existing hood suppression systems:   

A permit shall be required for construction, installation or modification of the following types of fire 

protection systems and equipment, and the fee for issuance of such permit shall be the amount 

established in the schedule of fees adopted by the Board of Directors by resolution: 

Automatic fire-extinguishing systems. It is the opinion of the Fire Marshal that maintenance (including 

replacement of existing parts) is not considered to be a modification to a system and therefore does not 

require a construction permit.  

The following is the Sedona Fire District Community Risk Management Division’s policy on when a 

construction permit is required:  

1.) Any addition (nozzles, piping, mechanical gas valves, etc.) to an existing hood suppression system 

SHALL require a construction permit (e.g. adding 1 nozzle to protect new cooking appliance). 

2.) Any modification/change (nozzles, piping, mechanical gas valves, etc.) to an existing hood 

suppression system SHALL require a construction permit. This would be changing something on 

the system (e.g. exchanging one nozzle for a different nozzle to protect a change in cooking 

media). 

3.) Any identical replacement (nozzles, piping, mechanical gas valves, etc.) of a device on an existing 

hood suppression system shall NOT require a construction permit. This would be one for one 

replacement (e.g. replacing a defective nozzle for the exact same type of nozzle). 

4.) Any construction of a new hood suppression system (regardless of size) SHALL require a 

construction permit (e.g. installation of a new hood suppression system). 

5.) Upgrading a non-UL 300 compliant system to a UL 300 compliant system SHALL require a 

construction permit. 

6.) Changes to the hood suppression system shall not initiate required upgrades to the mechanical 

portion of the hood (e.g. upgrading the hood suppression system to UL 300 compliance will not 

necessitate an evaluation of fire wrapping or mechanical exhaust). 

Any comments or questions regarding the above information may be submitted to: 

Community Risk Management Division 
Sedona Fire District 
2860 Southwest Drive 
Sedona, AZ 86336 
 
crm@sedonafire.org 
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